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MINES AND PETROLEUM — PORTFOLIO ADMINISTRATION 

468. Mr S.K. L’ESTRANGE to the Minister for Mines and Petroleum: 
In the minister’s first six months he has overseen the effective ban of uranium exploration, mining, research and 
development, and hydraulic fracture stimulation, and now he has put forward a 50 per cent increase in the gold royalty. 
What further damage does the minister have in store for the mining and petroleum sector of Western Australia? 

Mr W.J. JOHNSTON replied: 
What a joke, from the former minister who could not make a decision. 

Several members interjected. 

The SPEAKER: Members, this is not going to last very much longer, so if you want to get some questions up, 
just listen. 

Mr W.J. JOHNSTON: The first thing I had to do in coming to government was to make decisions on behalf of 
the state of Western Australia, because unfortunately the former minister, the member for Churchlands, was 
incapable of making decisions. There were four Warden’s Court decisions sitting on my desk reaching back to 
April 2016. Regarding one of those decisions, the Department of Mines and Petroleum, as it then was, wrote to 
the parties to that dispute in September 2016 outlining that the minister would make a decision in three weeks. 
What happened to the decision? I had to make it. The industry in Western Australia is pleased to have a minister 
who is interested in the portfolio. 

Mr S.K. L’Estrange interjected. 

The SPEAKER: Member for Churchlands, I call you to order for the first time. 

Mr W.J. JOHNSTON: For the first time in many years the industry is happy that it has someone who understands 
the industry. Unlike the member for Churchlands, I am engaged every day with people in the industry. Every day 
the industry tells me how good it is that finally there is a minister interested in it. Let us have a look at this. How 
many uranium mines were approved by the former government? None. How many fracking proposals were 
approved by the last government? None. This is a joke. Here we have a person, the member for Churchlands, who 
personally oversaw no decisions. Let me make this clear: in November last year the Public Sector Commission 
gave a file to the member for Churchlands with two names written on it—two names—and the member for 
Churchlands was asked to choose between those two names who was going to be the new director general of the 
department. Do members know what happened? He never even returned the file to the Public Sector Commission 
when he lost office. Now he comes in here and talks about administration of the portfolio. What an embarrassment. 
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